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 The Jindera Football Netball Club has enjoyed a 
wonderful exciting season, as we welcomed everyone 
back to the kennel.  
 

 Great numbers at our netball trials and football 
pre-season, alongside incredible NetSetGo and 
Auskick numbers put us in good stead for 2024 and 
into  the future.  Congratulations to our local 
Auskicker, Jessica Maloney who was named into the 
AFL NAB Auskick Team of the year.  
  

 We were also extremely proud to see our previous 
coach, Best and Fairest winner, Life Member and 
premiership player, Ivan Bennie inducted into the 
HFNL’s Hall of Fame.  
 

 We had a number of players invited to the Hume 
League Presentation night, congratulations to all who 
received awards. Emiliana Brynes (11’s), Hallee 
Yensch (13’s), Sophy Sirr (C Grade) all took out 
Best and Fairest. Jess Hueske (B grade), Sarah 
Krause (A Grade) both finished Runner-up Best and 
Fairest.  

 

 We are so proud of all those who represent our 
club so well, and especially proud to be awarded both 
Netball Club Champion and Overall Club Champion 
for 2024.  
 

 Both Football and Netball committees led by 
Lyndon Kerr and Jess Guy have worked tirelessly 
throughout  the  year, ensuring a seamless and enjoy-
able  season.  Many  thanks  to  both  committees, 
volunteers, coaches, canteen crew, trainers, and all 
others that offer their time and skills to help our club, 
and the entire league run so successfully.  
 

 Some favourite social memories of season 2024 
include our Annual Family Fun Day in round 1, a 
Community Night with live music in round 16, and 
notably our incredibly competitive Ferret Racing 
Night. Our club was proud to once again participate 
in the Odd Sock Day, with all proceeds going to The 
Black Dog Institute. 
  

 Finals  time  came  around  fast  with 10 teams 
finishing inside the top 6. A big Congratulations to 
our A, B, C, 13’s, 11’s netball and 17’s football who 
all finished Top of the ladder and as Minor premiers 
for this season.  

 

     JINDERA NEWS 
FREE  local Newsletter distributed by the first Saturday of each month (except January) published by:- 

THE  

A Jindera based, not-for-profit charity organisation. 

Our local Bulldogs make history 
Seven awesome JFNC teams compete in Grand Finals! 

More JFNC - page 12  
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Headlines and Happenings 
 

By Lizzie Pogson. (Secretary, RCL). 
 

Community Assist Intake Subcommittee 
 

In conjunction with the Community Assist Volunteer Team, we 
approved a new Committee Intake Subcommittee- comprised of 
the Community Assist Coordinator; the Community Assist 
Volunteer Team Manager; plus 2 members- experienced in 
corporate and volunteer community engagement, also in the 
fields of education, In-Home Care, disability, advocacy and 
support work experience-(with the option to further co-opt 
others as deemed appropriate). We will have immediate 
collaboration and delegation of tasks shared, followed by 
allocation of further supports from our Volunteer Team. 
 

The Battle of the Bands 
 

Happily responding to Holly and Mick’s 
(Jindera Pizza) request, RCL is donating to 
assist covering the many costs associated with 
such an event. We are pleased that the RCL 
Banner will be a visual reminder of our support, 
on the day.  
 

Hampers 
 

Leeny enjoyed her Melbourne CBD Office meeting with 
one of our Pro Bono lawyers, suitably impressing by our 
personal touch- the compilation of local delicacies, 
conveyed in an Op Shop basket. It is comforting to 
know that should we ever need further help with any 
governance-related issues, we have only to ask. 
 

Centrelink  
 

Michelle is continuing her liaison with our 
Centrelink contacts, to establish a more detailed 
framework for their capacity to visit Jindera and 
how they will assist people in practical terms. 
 
 

“Share the Dignity” Campaign   
As requested by the Op Shop Volunteers, it was decided that 
an increased amount of $500.00 be directly  deposited into 
the “Share the Dignity” campaign bank 
account, in addition to the wonderful response 
of donated women’s sanitary products via the 
Op Shop pink bin. 
 
 

A Jindera Playgroup 
 

Noting how many young families now live in our township 
and surrounds, we want to sow the seed and suggest a 
community initiative to form a Jindera Playgroup - a chance 
for young families to link together, to form an independent 
and autonomous group. More to come in the future. 

Carer Support Group 
By Vickie Priscina. (Carer Group Co Ordinator, RCL). 
 

What a delight it was to have Anne 
Dobson as our Guest Speaker 
when the Carer Group met in 
September. 
 

Anne is from Effective Behaviour 
Management and explained how 
she came to setting up this service. 
 

It was so interesting to hear of Anne’s career, experience 
as working as a Teacher, her Family and her life in 
general. We could have listened to her speak and asked 
questions of her all day. 
 

We invited other members of the Jindera Community 
along and had three attend. By all accounts people would 
be interested in attending a Workshop with Anne to learn 
more about Effective Behaviour Management. 
 

The Rural Care Link Carer Plus group will look forward 
to organising this to be held in Jindera in the future. 
We all enjoyed a lovely Morning Tea at The Fox and 
Brew compliments of Rural Care Link for which we were 
all very thankful. 
 

In October we celebrate Carers nationally during Carers 
Week which runs from the 13th -19th of October. (see 

page 10) There will be 2 events for local Carers to attend 
please call me on 0428 406 060 for information. 
 

Lorraine Thompson, Vickie Priscina, Dianne Anderson, 
Michelle Larkin, Janette Harrop, Teone Mitchell  

and Lizzie Pogson. 

 

For general RCL (Rural CareLink) Enquiries 
including Volunteering, Hardship,  

Personal Assistance and Community Assist. 
 

Please call the RCL Office 

0475 594 073 

Carers Support Group 
  

We usually meet monthly on the  
3rd Tuesday of each month  

 

Please call Vickie - 0428 406060 
for venue and dates of these meetings. 

 

Peer support, respite & information sharing  
is the focus of the Carer Group.  

For more information call  
Vickie Priscina - Carer Group Co-Ordinator 

on 0428 406 060  

Anne Dobson &  
Vickie Priscina 
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Meet our new 

Committee Member 

 

    Andrew Garratt  
 
Andrew is an experienced community 
engagement     and      corporate     
communications professional with 
more  than  20 years’ experience in 
senior operational and project related 
roles for Norske Skog Paper Mills, 
BHP Billiton, NSW Government, Whitehaven Coal, Rio 
Tinto, Telstra and ARTC.  
 

He has expertise in organisational communications, crisis 
management, media engagement, video creative, event 
management,  marketing,  business  management and 
business administration.  
 

Andrew has worked with more than 25 local government 
authorities to improve community capacity, developed 
award  winning  projects,  constructed  playgrounds, 
emergency  hospital  departments, tourism trails, crime 
prevention initiatives, festival and events, he is also a 
tourism Queensland award winner and recognised by the 
Public Relations Institute of Australia.  
 

Andrew is currently the Asia Pacific Account Director for 
Canadian software company Borealis, working from 
home and resides here in Jindera with his family. 
 

OP SHOP News 
By Jason McKenzie (Op Shop Coordinator, RCL) 
 

October is HALLOWEEN month and we have some 
Bargain  Outfits  just  right for you to dress up  in for 
Halloween. 

Come on down to the Jindera Op Shop and have some 
Halloween fun! 
 

We also have bargain plastic containers, lots of bric-a -
brac  and handy household items as well as our usual 
quality low priced clothing.   

 

Op Shop ONLY enquiries 
 

(02) 6026 3001 
 

This is the dedicated Op Shop number and therefore, 
if you need assistance outside of trading hours, 

please use the RCL office number 0475 594073. 
 

Op Shop Trading Hours: 

Tues - Fri 10am to 4pm (closed for lunch 1pm to 1.45pm) 

Saturdays - 10am to 1pm 
 

83 Urana Street, Jindera NSW  
 

Op Shop Facebook   
please click on this link 

Jindera News Contributions 
 

Please   Note:   The  editorial  team reserves the right not to 

publish any article or to modify the presentation to suit the style 

of the publication. 

Advertising Rates - 2024  
   Per edition:  Full page $90.00 
     1/2 page $55.00 
     1/3 page $48.00 
     1/4 page  $35.00 

     1/8 page     $25.00  (Bus. Card size) 

Discounts Apply for consecutive advertisements 

Also available: Colour advertising  Single page  

inserts  Non-standard advertisement sizes. 

FREE digital colour editions of this publication  
are available by email subscription. 

For more information or to request digital editions 
 

Email us at jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

DEFIBRILLATOR'S in Jindera 
 

ONLY 1 Defibrillator is available 24 hours a day 
 Jindera Hub Building 
 

Other Defibrillators are available  during the following 
facilities Open Hours 
 Football Club 
 Swimming Pool 
 Tennis Club 
 Fire Brigade 
 Golf Club 
 Anglers' Club 
 Jindera Medical Centre 

In case of EMERGENCIES please  
familiarise yourself with these locations. 

 
 
 
 

Op Shop 
 

has wear  

at bargain prices! 
 

Halloween is on  

Thursday 31st October 
 

Don’t leave it to the last minute  
to get your Halloween outfit sorted.  

 

 
 
 

 

Hurry down to the 
OP SHOP and  
grab yourself a  

bargain for  
Halloween. 

https://www.facebook.com/p/Jindera-Rural-Care-Link-Op-Shop-100057050696122/
mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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- your local Not-For-Profit Charity, right in the heart of Jindera!!                   
      

 Running for over 30 years, providing multi-level supports to  
schools, organisations, community groups and projects  

and providing personal support in times of need. 

 
Rural Care Link (RCL) is looking to create a volunteer 

 

 

made up of local residents, who are 
  

ready to support others in our community.  
 

We would love you to join our team! 

 
 

To become a ‘Community Assist Team’ volunteer: 
 

Pick up and fill in an Application Form and  
tick the areas of support that interest you.  

 

Application Forms are available from: 
 

The OP SHOP 
Tues - Fri 10am to 4pm (closed for lunch1.00-1.45) - Saturdays -10am to 1pm 

 

The RCL Office  

9am to 2.30pm (closed for lunch1.00-1.45) - Tuesdays/Wednesdays/Thursdays 
 

OR 
 

Phone RCL Office - 0475 594 073   

Email Karen - RCL Office - office@ruralcarelink.org.au 

mailto:office@ruralcarelink.org.au
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COMMUNITY 
 

MEETING 
 

at 
 

JINDERA SCHOOL OF ARTS 
(109 Urana Street) 

 

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 15 
 

7PM 
 

This meeting is for anyone interested in having input into the present and future of 
Jindera and is an open invitation to Jindera Community Groups and Jindera Residents  

to voice their opinion on what Jindera needs, or does not need.  
 

The evening will be co-convened by the Jindera Multi-Purpose Hall Committee  
and the Jindera Community Forum and will involve a brief introduction,  

with the main activity being informal input from those in attendance. 
 

If anyone is unable to attend the meeting, your feedback is important and can be emailed to  
either jinderamphallcommittee@gmail.com or jinderacommunityforum@gmail.com. 

 
 

(Enquiries to Kathy Anderson on 0407 357 082 or jinderamphallcommittee@gmail.com) 

mailto:jinderamphallcommittee@gmail.com
mailto:jinderacommunityforum@gmail.com
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  1 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 
Morgan Country CAR 
CLUB  Meeting -  7.30pm 
Club House - Jindera 

2 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am 
Stitch & Chat Craft 
Group - Jindera  Hub 
2.00 - 3.30pm 
CWA Meeting 
Jindera School of Arts 
Hall - 10am 

3 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

4 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera Hub – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30 pm 
Jindera Anglers Club 
Club House, Jindera 
Reserve - 5.30pm 

5 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Daylight Saving 
BEGINS 

Sunday 6th 

6 

Jindera  
BATTLE OF THE BANDS 
Village Green - 2.00pm 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

7 

 

World Habitat Day 
 

 
 

8 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 
 

9 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am 
 
 
 

10 

Info Session  
Gransolar Battery 
Energy Storage 
System (BESS) 
Shopping Centre 
4.00pm - 6.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am   

11 
 

YOUTH SELF  
DEFENCE  CLASS  

Jindera Community Hub 
Girls 9.30am Boys 11am 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera Hub – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30 pm 
Jindera Anglers Club 
Club House, Jindera 
Reserve - 5.30pm 

12 

Info Session  
Gransolar Battery 
Energy Storage  
System (BESS) 
School of Arts Hall 
9.00am-12.00pm 

 
 

 

13 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  

14 
 

 

15 

Community Groups  
Meeting 

School of Arts Hall - 7pm 
Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm  
Carers Support Group  
Ph: 0428 406060 for venue 

 

16 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am  

17 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Harry Potter  
Book Day 

18 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30 pm 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera Hub – 10.00am 

Jindera Anglers Club 
Club House, Jindera 
Reserve  5.30pm 
 

19 

AWAHS  
Waluwin Festival 

10:30 AM - 02:30 PM  
Jindera Recreation 
Reserve  

 

 

20 

Jindera Museum -  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
 

21 

 
 

 

 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm  

 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                 

 

24 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am  

25 

 

Jindera Anglers Club 
Club House, Jindera 
Reserve - 5.30pm 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera Hub – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30pm  
 
Day for Daniel 

 

26 

   

  
 

 
 

 

27 

JFNC  
U12-U14 Girls Football  

Jindera Oval - 10.00am 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

28 

 
29 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 

30 

Jindera Library 

STORYTIME 
Jindera  Hub -  10.30am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                 

31 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am   
 

Halloween 

 

 

Jindera Community Diary       October 2024 

mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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Happy 90th to local identity Dot Hueske  
Dot moved to Jindera in 1957 from Henty at the age of 23, after marrying Ennis 
Hueske. They lived on the corner of Hueske Road and Bungowannah Road for the 
next 37 years and lived on and worked a dairy farm as well as raising a family.  
 

Dot and Ennis moved into the Jindera village on 19 November, 1994. Sadly Ennis 
passed away in 2015, the couple had been married for 60 years.  
 

Dot was among the original participants of Jindera's Community Garage Sale in 
the late 1990’s and has also had a long association 
with the Jindera Museum. She has been a committee 
member as well as a volunteer and one of the people 
greeting  visitors  at  the  door.    As  the  Museum  
progressed,  Dot  moved  to  being  involved in the 
catering side with  her scones being a specialty and a 
favourite of the Museum diners.   These  days  Dot 
enjoys  buying  her  scones  when  she  visits the Museum Tearooms and loves 
volunteering on the Museums Lost Trades Day event showing how butter was 
once made and is known as the ‘Butter Lady’. 
 

Dot tells us that living in Jindera has lots of advantages with the local community 
being wonderful and being able to catch the On Demand Bus at the front gate to be 
taken wherever it is necessary to go in Albury. 
She also has seen a lot of changes saying how the Post Office used to be on the 
Jindera Hub corner then in later years moved to where the Next Level café now is 
before being relocated to it’s current site and also how big elm trees once lined 
Urana Street.  
 

When Dot moved into town, she wanted a house in the 
middle of Jindera so that they could walk to church and 
the  shops.  Although  today,  Dot still has a restricted 
licence for her car, she generally relies on her motorised 
scooter to get around to the shops and the neighbour-
hood. She jokingly suggested that if a bike-walking track 
was  established  between  Jindera  and Lavington then 
perhaps she could use it on her scooter.  
  

Dot keeps herself busy making fire lighters of different 
sizes    from   shredding    paper    and   is   currently   

experimenting with making paper bricks for family and friends with lots of them 
supplying her with paper to recycle. She also makes a great Worcestershire sauce. 
Dot says she saw the recipe in the Weekly Times and thought it sounded easy to 
make so she now makes the sauce to give to loved ones. 
 

Dot will turn 90 years young on October 6th
. 



 

October 2024                                  Jindera News - Edition 315                                                     Page 9 

Pick up an application and information pack from 
 

The Op Shop - Phone 02 60 26 3001 
Tuesday- Friday 10am to 4pm (closed for lunch 1.00-1.45) - Saturdays-10am to 1pm 
 

The RCL Office- Phone 0475 594 073 
9am to 2.30 (closed for lunch 1.00-1.45) - Tuesday/Wednesday/Thursday 
 

Come in to the Op Shop on Tuesday or Wednesday to talk with our Op Shop Coordinator 
 

Or email: office@ruralcarelink.org.au 

If you have some spare 
time and would like to  

join our team 

mailto:office@ruralcarelink.org.au
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National Carers Week 13-19 October 2024 
 

NATIONAL CARERS WEEK RECOGNISES, CELEBRATES AND RAISES AWARENESS  
OF THE 3 MILLION AUSTRALIANS PROVIDING UNPAID CARE AND  

SUPPORT TO THEIR FAMILY MEMBERS OR FRIENDS. 
 

It shines a light on Australian carers’ resilience and sacrifice, and the profound impact they have on our communities. 
For National Carers Week 2024, we want every Australian to become involved in some way – by giving them small, 
but powerful, actions they can take in real life or online, that will make a difference in the lives of carers – to raise 
awareness, celebrate and recognise them. https://carersweek.com.au/ 

Australian Carers by the Numbers 

https://carersweek.com.au/
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On Grand Final day JFNC had a total of 7 teams playing. 
Walbundrie was a sea of Red, White and Blue.  
 

A massive congratulations to our A Grade, B Grade and 
Under 13’s on taking out the premierships for 2024. With 
both A and B grade both going into overtime.   
 

Thankyou to all our supporters for a great season we 
can’t wait to see you all at the Kennel in 2025.  

 

Grand Final results as follows: 
A Grade won 43-41  
B Grade won 34-31  BOC Jaimi Dove  
C Grade lost 31-40  BOC Emaleigh Kerr  
C res lost 16-33 
13’s won 38-18   BOC Hallee Yensch  
11’s lost 22-27 
17’s footy lost 45-47 

Jindera Football Netball Club - continued from  front page 

RECEIVE 
 

 
 
 

BY EMAIL 
WOULD YOU LIKE TO RECEIVE A DIGITAL COPY OF THE JINDERA NEWS BY EMAIL? 

 

FOR A FREE MONTHLY COLOUR COPY JUST SEND A REQUEST TO 
 

jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

              JINDERA NEWS THE 

mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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St. Paul's Jindera 
 

Sundays 9.30am   
 

Priest  -  The Rev’d Emily Payne 

Mobile: 0408 666 119 

Parish office : 6040 6457 
 

Email: vicarnorthernalbury@gmail.com 

website: https:// anglicannorthernalbury.org.au 

Contact Rachel: 0407 122 732 
rachel@flowermilljindera.com.au  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
              

www.flowermilljindera.com.au 

Book an appointment to visit our  
studio or find our fresh flowers daily  

at the Next Level Café in Jindera 

St  Mary’s Catholic Church 

Urana Road Jindera 
02 6025 1784 

email:  
lavington@wagga.catholic.org.au 
website: holyspiritlavington.org.au 
 

Parish Priest: Fr. P Murphy 
Assistant Priest: Fr. M Perry 
 
Mass times:   Saturday 8am 
         Sunday 9am 
Confessions before Mass 
 
Baptisms and Weddings  
by Appointment 

 

Growing Where We are Planted 

Sunday Worship Service Times 
 

Bethlehem Jindera 9am 
Adams Street, Jindera 

 

Trinity Bethel, Holy Cross Burrumbuttock  
and St Peter’s Gerogery: please check our  

website for worship times  
 
 

https:burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au 
Contact: Pr Christian Fandrich 0457 841 123 

mailto:vicarnorthernalbury@gmail.com
https:burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au
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Friends in Action (Caritas) Diary:  

2024 
 

A Group that can offer emotional and spiritual support and opportunity for growth 
through caring and personal relationships.  

 

 9th October  Glenrowan ‘Such is Life’ 
M/tea 10.00am Glenrowan Hall Vintage Café - 54 Gladstone Street, Glenrowan.  
Ned Kelly Discovery Hub - 45 Gladstone Street, Glenrowan - Donation. 
Lunch 1pm: Bailey’s of Glenrowan - 779 Taminick Gap Road, Glenrowan. 
Depart St Paul’s 8.45am. 
Contact: Karen Freeman 0409 263 658  

 

Friendship in Action  

• Playground Shade Sails 
 

Cake Stall and Raffle  -The total raised over the week was $2768. Thank you to everyone who baked, served and of 
course purchased cakes, slices and raffle tickets. There were also donations made for which we 
are very grateful. 
 

Donations were received from Lyn Griffith $400 and $500 from BLD Machining. Your support 
and generosity are much appreciated. 
 

The Shade Sails are getting closer to installation. 
Thanks to the students at St Johns School who donated the $180 raised from their Community 
Sports Colours Day. 
 

Any donations can be left at Hume Bank.  
Account details are: BSB: 640000 Account No: 111296758 Rural CareLink Shade Sails. 
 

The RAFFLE Winners were: 
   1ST PRIZE  Dianne Frost  2nd PRIZE  Sarah, Olivia and Arthur Warry (photo right) 
   3rd PRIZE   Neil Richards  4th PRIZE   Blake Golin 

Thank you to the donors of the prizes. 

 
• Solar Lights The installation of the trial solar lights along Pioneer Drive has been completed and they 

are  beaming  out  providing  a well-lit coverage along the footpath Anyone who has feedback please 
contact Council through the website or at the Hub by filling out a customer action request. Betty is happy 
to help you. These lights will be the forerunner of similar ones throughout the council 
area. Lack of street lighting has always been an issue in the towns. 

 
• Community Meeting - Tues. 15 October  (details pages 5 & 42) This is YOUR  
opportunity to have your say about what you would like to see provided in Jindera by Council. There will also be 
presentations about some current and future projects planned.  
The greater the input the more likely action will take place. 

 

with 
 

 Jenny O’Neill  

ELECTION RESULTS  
Greater Hume Shire Councillor Election held on 14 Sept. 2024 

 

Councillors Elected 
 

    West Ward:   Ash Lindner - Jenny O'Neill - Matt Hicks   
 

    North Ward:     Brian Liston - Annette Schilg - Ben Hooper 

 

Community supports the shade sails for the new playground. 
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Email: info@jinderapreschool.com.au 

Phone: 02 60263468 

Over the past few weeks our children have 

been working very hard on our chickens and 

artworks for the Walbundrie show. 
 

The three chickens represent 

Sustainability – our button chicken is made 

used recycled buttons donated from our 

community 

Community  –  our  fingerprint  chicken  

represents community.  Each little chick is a 

fingerprint from our children, educators and 

families 

Our children – our third chicken has been 

beautifully  decorated  by  our preschool 

children with no direction from educators at 

all 

Several children have also painted beautiful 

green and gold wattle trees for the Olympic 

theme. 

We can’t wait to see them on display at the 

upcoming show! 

mailto:info@jinderapreschool.com.au
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Our Wombat and Kangaroo Groups have had a visitor from Healthy Harold over the last few 

weeks.  He spoke to our children about big feelings and emotions and strategies for dealing 

with these. 

We’ve also had another special visitor, Pearl!  Pearl is Educator Kylee’s ‘designer’ chicken.  

She was a great source of entertainment for the children, and she was loved by all! 

 

All our groups have enjoyed baking scones after learning about wheat and where it comes 

from.  We devoured these with some butter and yummy jam! 

 

With the finer weather, we have been playing outside more and enjoying the beautiful sunshine 

and outside activities. 

Kangaroos – Tuesday/Thursday    Teacher – Chloe Roberts -- Bach of Ed. Early Childhood 
                       Masters of Special Education 
Wombats – Monday/Wednesday   Teacher – Jessica Parascos -- Bach of Ed. Early Childhood 
 
Kookaburras – Friday       Teacher – Olivia Phegan -- Bach of Ed. Early Childhood 
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 The focus for the museum this month has been the 
consolidation of our Partnership Program for our fund-
raising for the new building and the new website design. 
We are continuing to work on the design aspects of the 
new building and are looking to engage the services that 
are needed for the construction and development of this 
new complex. It is a busy but exciting time as we work 
towards  developing  this  new  site that will be able to 
provide another focus at the museum and will also attract 
more visitors to the township.   

 As well as the large undercover area that can support 
our school and visitor program, we will have a large space 
for additional exhibitions and hands-on activities. The 
Cottage  Craft Group will move into the new building, 
giving them a 7-day a week exposure for their handwork. 
Take a look at the new website and the various ways the 
businesses  and  individuals can support the museum’s 
expansion project.  
Follow this link https://www.jinderamuseum.com.au/ 
  
 We continued to have many schools visit us during 
this month as term three draws to a close. We have been 
trialling a new school program that involves more picture 
based and hands-on activities. We are also getting a nice 
collection  of  old-fashioned  games which seem to be 
popular with the students. It makes for a very busy day 
with 50 students bouncing around the museum, but also 
delightful to see them so engaged by the many aspects of 
home and farm life of the era. It is great to see many of 
them bring family back for a repeat visit. 
 
 The museum also held their fundraiser movie night 
at the  cinema centre during this month. We watched the 
funny and topical movie, Thelma. We were able to fill the 
theatre which was a great effort and we thank all those 
folk that supported us on this night. There were lots of 
good comments on the movie and the night.  

 We held our Spring High Tea (see page 19) on the 
29th September, which as always, was well attended and a 
great day. It was a delight for us to be 
able to host a small group that were 
celebrating  Meryl  Burns  90th 
birthday on the day. Meryl is Kerry 
Finlay’s mum and a collection of her 
family were able to join with her at the 
museum High Tea to celebrate this 
special  occasion.   We  also  had a 
couple who travelled from Melbourne 
to celebrate their wedding anniversary with us, having 
seen the event advertised. It was also lovely to see several 
new  faces  but  also  many  who have delighted in the 
museum High Tea’s previously. 

We were incredibly blessed with the rain staying away 
until all our guests had departed and most of the packing 
up  was  done.  The  recent  rains have encouraged the 
gardens to blossom, producing a lovely display on the 
day. 
 

 We have had to cancel our October 19th Music Event 
due to a difficulty with performers. We will be holding a 
Bush  Tucker  Dinner  in the Blacksmith precinct on 
Saturday  9th November. Check out our website and 
Facebook pages for details later this month. 
 

 One of the museum’s long-standing volunteers, Dot 
Hueske, also celebrates her 90th 
birthday (see page 8) as we tip 
over into October. Dot was an 
invaluable   member  of  the  
museum committee taking over 
as secretary in the late 1980’s 
and  was  always  willing  to 
participate  in  many  of  the  
museum’s ‘dress-up’ activities, 
along with her husband Ennis.  
 

Dot  continues to support the 
museum by attending many of 
the events we organise and she 
can often be found in the Tea 
Room on a Sunday. We wish 
her many  more  happy  years of 
involvement in the museum and 
Jindera township and thank her 

for her many years of service to the museum. 

 
 Margie Wehner 
 

 President - 0408 409 842 

Open Hours 
Daily - 10am to 3pm 
 

Enquiries 0408 409 842 

https://www.jinderamuseum.com.au/
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Elegant Spring High Tea at the Museum 
 

The below photos  show some of the many happy participants who attended the annual Spring High Tea held at the 
Jindera Pioneer Museum on the last weekend in September 2024.  Photos by Vanessa Hayden 
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Term 3 has come to an end with a huge calendar of events filling the last 10 weeks.  
 

We hosted the Watoto Children’s Choir who showcased their amazing and inspiring performance in 
our hall. Our annual concert was held over two days and watched by over 700 people from the St 
John’s community, Jindera community and some special guests from Walbundrie Public School, UPA 
Jindera and Saint Mary MacKillop College.  
 

We  also had  our 2025 Kinder students come to visit for the first of five transition days. We look for-
ward to seeing them again next term.  
 

Term 3 finished off with our Community Fun Day with this terms theme being ‘wear your favourite 
sporting team’s colours - any code, any sport.’  
 

We  look  forward  to wrapping up the year in Term 4 with some more special events happening from 
Grandparents Day to our Year 6 Graduation and lots more in between.   

2025 Kinder Transition Day 1 
 

Our  transition program aims to support children over a five week period to become familiar with our school and 
teachers,  while   engaging  in play-based  educational  experiences.   Kinder  transition  days  encourage  positive  
relationships to be developed and shared, creating a sense of belonging and a smooth start to their time at St John’s.  
This week we welcomed our 2025 Kinder students to their first Transition Day and we look forward to getting to 
know them and their families.  
 

If  you  are  looking  for  a  school  dedicated  to  inspiring future leaders, recognising the diversity of learners, and 
encouraging and developing respect for others, a love for discovery, and the desire to learn then look no further than St 
John’s. We have places available for Kindy 2025, 2026 and beyond! 

http://www.stjls.nsw.edu.au/
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St John’s Lutheran School - continued 

Watoto Children’s Choir 
 

It was an absolute pleasure to have the incredible Watoto Choir with us, all the way from Uganda!  
Known for their vibrant performances and powerful message of hope, the Watoto Choir inspires communities around 
the world through music, dance, and their personal stories of the power of Jesus. 
We thank them for sharing their gifts, their joy and a strong Gospel message of love with us. 

Community Fun Day  
 

Friday 27 September was our last day of school and our Community Fun Day! Students were asked to bring a Gold 
Coin donation and to wear their favourite sporting teams colours - any code, any sport. Students participated in an as-
sortment of games inside and outside. Gold coins donated will go towards the new shade sail at Jindera’s Playground 
which so many of our students use. We love supporting our local community.  

See more St John’s School - page 22 
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St John’s 2024 Talent Show                                                           continued from page 21 
 

Oh, what a night 
Late September back in twenty four 
What a very special time for all 
As we remember, what a night!  

 

Thank you to everyone who made our school concert such a fantastic celebration of student talent! The superheroes 
from Kindergarten led the way followed by the very quiet mimes from Year 1. A  couple  of  clowns  on  a  bike,  
acrobats,  talented  animals  and the Ring and Master entertained us with their circus of Year 2 students and The 
Muppets and all their friends joined us on stage from 3/4LK. The hootin tootin Year 3/4PV class of cowboys and 
cowgirls moseyed their way through some awesome line dancing and to finish off the night we had lessons in magic 
from 5/6CG and a trifecta of bands from 5/6DB performing some heavy rock while playing their ‘instruments’.  
The finale saw a medley from the ages of music from the 50’s through to The Wiggles and a guest appearance of 
Taylor Swift.  
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Joy Beams – State President – CWA NSW  

 Our  2nd  October meeting we held our AGM and 
welcomed Murray Group President, Elaine Strong, who 
was guest speaker and chairperson for election of office 
bearers. A shared luncheon followed the AGM. (Office 
bearers in November edition) 
 

MURRAY GROUP 61ST CONFERENCE (AGM)  
will be held on 17th October  

at the Anglican Hall, Holbrook.  
Opener and Guest Speaker will be  

Joy Beams – State President CWA of NSW. 
 

 CWA branches have been looking into the value of 
SEAWEED.     Seaweed has a huge potential to address 
some of the biggest problems facing the planet. 
1. Reducing  methane  production  in  cows  and other 

ruminants such as goats and sheep, which would have a 
significant effect on atmospheric warming potential. 

2. Capturing and storing carbon dioxide. 
3. Boosting protein and nutrients in food products. 
4. Providing extra health benefits in new therapeutics. 
5. Soaking up excess nutrients in wastewater. 
6. Creating new materials such as bioplastics, packaging 

and textiles. 
 

 Several initiatives and funding bodies are currently 
supporting   seaweed  research  and  development  in  
Australia. 
 

Visitors are most welcome to attend our meetings. 
 

Yours in CWA Friendship, 

 

Bev. Blair 
Publicity Officer. 

Jindera CWA News 
October 2024  

HOLBROOK MEALS ON WHEELS SERVICE INC. 
 

    
 

Clients, Volunteers and interested community members are invited to attend our,  

 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

 
FRIDAY 1ST NOVEMBER 2024 

 
10.30am 

At the Holbrook Library Meeting Room, Bowler Street, Holbrook. 
 

If you would like to see expanded aged care services with better local area in-
put for our Greater Hume communities and think you may have relevant skills 
and qualifications to help us achieve our goals, we invite you to nominate for 

our Board of Management. 
 

If you are interested, please contact our office for a nomination form. 
Nominations accepted up to Monday 28

th
 October 2024. 

 

YOU ARE INVITED TO JOIN US FOR LIGHT REFRESHMENTS FOLLOWING. 
FOR CATERING PURPOSES, PLEASE RSVP TO 02 60363677 

mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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Phone: 02 6026 3277    Email: clinic@jinderavet.com.au 
 

Hours: Mon-Fri 8.30am-6pm 
89 Urana Street, Jindera NSW 2642 

 

Daryl Klein B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 
Brigit Pitman B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 

 

With the bonus of wonderful staff! 

 

OFFICIAL SUPPLIERS 

 

OPEN  

Mon-Fri • 7.30am to 5pm 
Sat 8am to 4pm 

6025 1735 • 534 Urana Rd Lavington 
       www.barneysrubblealbury.com.au 

mailto:clinic@jinderavet.com.au
mailto:www.barneysrubblealbury.com.au
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JINDERA  

PUBLIC SCHOOL 
Sports Colours Day 

 

As the school term came to a close, we celebrated with a fun and vibrant dress -up day, where 
everyone proudly wore their favourite sports colours. Fans of both local teams and international 

stars came together to share their team pride, creating a lively and spirited atmosphere. It was the 
perfect way to end the term on a high note, full of energy and school spirit. Students provided 

gold coin donations to help raise funds for some new soccer nets for our playground!  

 

Questacon School Tour 
 

Students were thrilled by a recent visit from 
Questacon,  where   they   were  treated  to  an 
engaging and interactive science performance.  

 

The  presenters  captivated  the  audience with 
exciting  demonstrations  and  experiments, show-

casing the wonders of physics, chemistry, and 
technology in a fun and accessible way.  

 

The   hands-on  activities  and  mind-blowing  
displays sparked curiosity and excitement 

amongst the students, making science come to 
life. It was a fantastic opportunity for students to 
explore scientific concepts beyond the classroom, 

leaving  everyone buzzing with new ideas and 
inspiration.  

mailto:jindera-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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Borambula Excursion 
 

Stage Three recently embarked on a engaging three day excursion to Borambola 
Sport and Recreation Camp, where students had the opportunity to explore the great 
outdoors while fostering teamwork and resilience. Over the course of the trip, they 

participated in a variety of activities such as canoeing, abseiling and a BMX course, 
each designed to challenge and engage them. Relationships are important at Jindera 

Public School. The extended stay allowed students to strengthen their bonds, develop 
new skills, and create lasting memories. The three days provided a unique experience 

for  personal growth, leaving students with a sense of achievement and adventure 
upon their return.  
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The  Henty/Culcairn  Probus  Club  met  at Wagga 
Wagga  on  Wednesday  11th September 2024 at the 
invitation of the Wagga Wagga Probus club.   
A luncheon meeting with speeches from both presidents 
and exchanges of ideas. 
  
The October meeting of our Probus is to be at Henty on 
the second  Wednesday of the month. 9 30am for a 10.00 
am start. We are hoping for a discussion on mental health . 
 

The November meeting of Probus is to be at Culcairn, 
second Wednesday of the month 9 30 am for a 10.00 am 
meeting.  We  are  hoping  to  have  a  speaker to discuss 
antiques, and members are being asked to bring along a 
piece no larger than a dinner plate, for the speaker to 
choose items  from which to inform us. 
 

We send our best wishes to those who are recovering from 
ill health and hope to see you all at our October meeting. 
 

The   Henty  Knitters  Inaugural  Beanie  Competition  
organisers (with Probus) sent Sydney 
Seafarers mission 1,005 beanies to 
give as free gifts to seafarers! The 
mission thanked the competition or-
ganiser Yvonne and the Henty & 
Culcairn Probus Club! They also 
donated two winning beanies – a cat  
made by Helen Squires and whale 
beanie to be auctioned.  The Seafar-
ers Mission has been in Sydney for 
over 200  years.  
More on their Facebook page at: 
https://www.facebook.com/MtSSydney/ 

Introduction  -  Probus is a club for retirees and aims to promote growth, development and support for former 
professional and business people fostering the true spirit of Probus - FRIENDSHIP - FELLOWSHIP - FUN.  
 

The Henty Probus Club meet on the 2nd Wednesday of each month at 10.am at Henty Bowling Club.  
Membership is $30 p.a. Anyone from Jindera would be very welcome to attend our meetings.  
 

For more information - www.probussouthpacific.org  or contact: Yvonne Booth 0428293193 - Kevin Fogarty 0428293480 

PROBUS Monthly News - by Helen Squires                                      

We now have DOMESTIC ASSISTANCE services 

available to clients in the Jindera area. To access 

services, you’ll need a referral from My Aged Care. You 

can reach them at 1800 200 422. Contact us if you need 

any assistance. We can also help you participate in the 

community through our Social Support program. This 

includes accompanied activities, shopping, banking, bill 

paying, assistance with attending appointments, friendly 

visits, and phone calls. The Emergency Preparedness 

Assistance program is also available. This is a timely 

reminder to start thinking about plans for the upcoming 

hot weather and bushfire season.  

Our Meals on Wheels menu has been updated for 

SPRING. There are now even more items for our service 

users to choose from. We deliver meals to our 

Home Support and Meals on Wheels in Jindera and Greater Hume Area 

Commonwealth Home Support Programme (CHSP) 

clients, as well as clients of other services such as Home 

Care Package clients, in the Jindera area every 

Thursday.   Feel free to call us if you need any more 

information. Our wonderful staff will be happy to help 

out! 

For Commonwealth Home Support clients, meal costs start 

at $3.00 for a soup or dessert, $5.70 for petite meals, and 

$7.00 for large meals. Desserts are delicious and highly 

recommended! We don’t have a big advertising budget, 

but did you know that Home Care clients are eligible for 

further subsidies on their meals from any Meals on Wheels 

provider? Home Care clients pay just 30% of the menu 

price, and the balance, including an administration and 

delivery fee, is charged to your package. Speak to your 

Home Care provider if you wish to take advantage of this 

service.  

YOUR package, YOUR choice! 

You do need to be registered with My Aged Care to access 

our services. Don’t worry, if you aren’t registered, we can 

help you with that as well. If you would like to participate 

or need more information, please give the office a call on 

02 6036 3677. You can also call My Aged Care direct on 

1800 200 422 to discuss your needs.  

   

https://www.facebook.com/MtSSydney/
http://www.probussouthpacific.org
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https://lesterandson.com.au/
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Little Saints Preschool 

 

Phone: (02) 6026 3908 

Email: littlesaints@stjls.nsw.edu.au 

A Cracking good time 
 

Some of the children have been looking at the river stones around the yard. Some children had noticed that they had 
cracked and broken. This led to a small group project with Miss Amy where they were exploring how this may have 
occurred. The children used a larger rock and found ways to use it to create a crack or force the rock apart. This is a 
Physics concept. Looking at how stress creates cracks and changes the shape of something. Great for confidence 
building when cracking rocks, and great for building vocabulary such as force and strength. This learning as a small 
group allows for the children to have their thoughts and ideas heard. They can offer perspective and learn from their 
peers. 

 

 

Buddies 
 

Our Big Saints Program has 
prompted the opening of our 
Buddies program. Engaging 
with our St Johns year 5 
students is a wonderful way to 
learn ways to interact with 
older peers in the school 
environment. We talked about 
playing games together and 
what skills these games bring 
such as turn-taking, following 
rules and early counting. 
 

We finished the session with a 
large group game of "Round 
the World". We reminded the 
bigger children that they were 
playing against 4 and 5-year-
olds but boy did our Little 
Saints play competitively!! 
They know their shapes and 
although the trick of this game 
is to be able to recall the name 
of the shape quickly, they 
blitzed it!! We will be doing 
more with the buddies over the 
remainder of the year. 

tel:02%206026%203908
mailto:littlesaints@stjls.nsw.edu.au
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continued 

Little Saints on Country 
 

It's that time of year when the Little Saints Children say 
goodbye to the Little Saints on Country program for the 
year. Each of our enrolled children was offered at least one 
day to participate in this program and they have loved it. 
Each child shows great excitement as we make the trip to 
connect and engage with the country and the things it has to 
offer us. From playing in the mud, and using sticks as tools 
for digging or building, to climbing trees and exploring the 
flora. The children have used this opportunity to connect 
and engage with pride. We cannot wait to bring this 
program back in 2025.  

Sensory play 
 

We added some shaving cream 
to the tough tray with the 
wedgits. This was to follow on 
from some sensory play with 
mud in the sandpit and to also 
extend the play with the wedgits 
to form some style of 'mortar' for 
their play. This engaged a small 
group of children with them 
offering what they think the 
shaving cream feels like- “its 
squishy” “It's so soft” “It's 
perfect” “It's soft” “It's like 
gloves” “It feels so warm” “it's 
so soft” “I need more to feel it”. 
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We are a social group who are creating a garden for EVERYONE to enjoy.  Check our news on Facebook, and read 
here each month for updates.  If anyone has ideas or suggestions, please let us know.   

Phone or Message - Eileen at JCG on Ph: 0400 023 290 or email jinderacommunitygarden@gmail.com. 

Jindera Community Garden (JCG) 

Why are we Excited About Daylight Savings?  
 

What does it mean to a Gardener? 
 

Spending more time in our garden with the longer hours 
approaching is very exciting for a keen Gardener, who 
loves to plan ahead.  
 

Timing  is  of  the  utmost  importance  especially  for a 
vegetable  garden.  There  is  a good variety of seeds or 
seedlings you would like to plant but 
be careful you don't plant too early; 
the soil has to be warm.  
 

Covering  up  your  vegetables is 
another option you may want to 
choose but don't forget to Cover Up. 
 

Family   gatherings   are    very   
important especially with barbecues and birthdays. These 
will  get  you  motivated  to  use your crafty skills and 
decorate with colour including party lights. 
 

STRAW BALES  
 

Straw  bales  save  time for  a quick easy garden when 
timing is an issue.  Straw is great for Potatoes just 
throw ... Weeds, Manure and Lawn clippings on top of the 
potatoes with a sprinkle of fire ashes and fertiliser.  

Keep adding straw to the potatoes leaves as 
they appear this will give you more potatoes 
as you cover them.  
 

If you want to add other vegetables to your 
straw  garden pile soil high then add soil 
between straw before planting.  

 
When vegetables are 
finished you will have 
good soil left to add 
somewhere to improve 
your garden. 
 

 

OUR GARDEN CHATS  
 

Cathy sent this lovely photo in which was taken a few 
months back. This particular day we were doing a few 
things in the garden and decided to chat under the Garden 
Nook. 

BORAGE  
 

This herb is a great fertiliser for 
your  garden. You may use as a 
liquid fertiliser or just snip the 
leaves and add to soil.  
 

The flowers may   be  added  to  
your  salad  decorating or cold 
drinks. 
Self-seeds  easily.  Adds colour 
decoration to your garden. 

 
 

RECYCLING TUBS  
 

Growing  vegetables  in  Tubs is 
a quick way to start your salad 
varieties or for your cuttings.  
 

Just raise your Tubs to the height 
level that suits you. Catch the 
water that runs through the holes 
of the Tubs and water again 
when needed. 
 

 

We have a couple of lovely ladies who help with our 
Stalls including myself who have to behave under Doctors 
orders.  
We are wanting quick answers and recovery to our health 
issues like so many of us at this age.  

Please take care everyone and look after your health. 

mailto:jinderacommunitygarden@gmail.com.
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mailto:mcmillanelectrical44@gmail.com
mailto:alison@equipoccupationaltherapy.com
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In preparation  for  the Hume and Hovel bicentenary 
charity  walk  up  Table Top Mountain, to be held on 
Sunday  17th   November,    materials   for   the     
commemorative cairn were airlifted to the summit. 
 

1.3 tonnes of stones and the steel mesh frame of the cairn 
were  ferried  to the top by helicopter. This was made 
possible by donations from the Hume Bank and Rotary. 
The cairn will be part of the network of cairns that chart 
the  route  of  the  explorers.   Walkers  will be able to 
participate in the construction of the cairn on the day buy 
placing a stone in the frame of the cairn. 
 

For more information follow the Hume and Hovell Table 
Top Mountain Charity Walk Facebook page 

Rotary airlift Cairn for November  

Table Top Mountain charity walk. 

Anglers Club ………………………………    0427 238 281 
Friends in Action (Caritas) …………………   0438 262 480 
Greater Hume Children's Services …………...1800 954 999 
Community Forum ……………………...……0498 092 200 
Conway Printing…………………………….…..  6026 3611 
CWA ………………………………………..  0400 490 992  
Football Club…………………...……………  0427 253 587 
Friends of Jindera Wet Lands…………..…… 0423 204 263 
Golf Club……………………………………  0418 690 510 
Jindera Lutheran Church…………….………  0438 263 417 
Jindera Pioneer Museum ………………………   6026 3622 
Jindera Public School………………………….…6026 3280 
Jindera Post Office…………………………….    6026 3201  

Morgan Country CAR CLUB  …………..…   0428 401 991 
Multi Purpose Stadium Committee…………...0407 357 082 
Netball Club…………………………………  0407 186 073 
OP SHOP …………………………………   (02) 6026 3001 
Pony Club   ……………………………………...6026 3484 
Pre School…………………………………...…  6026 3468 
Recreation Reserve   ……………...………… 0438 263 417  
Rural Care Link (RCL)   ……………………  0475 594 073 
St Johns Lutheran School…………………...……6026 3220 
St Mary MacKillop College…………………...…6045 9422 
St Paul’s Anglican Church…………………..…   6040 6457 
Swimming Pool   ……………………..………… 6026 3900 
Tennis Club………………………..………… 0412 314 617  

JINDERA COMMUNITY DIRECTORY 
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Bank with over 70 banks and financial institutions 

 
 

Phone: 
6026 3201 

http://www.piantospestcontrol.com.au/
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JINDERA rural FIRE BRIGADE 
by “Poppa Pomegranate”  

 

 

 
 
 
NSW RURAL FIRE SERVICE 

 

Jindera 
 

 PH: 0427 263 414  

 The NSW RFS State Championships were held in 
Albury  from  the  13th  to  the 15th of September. The 
Jindera Captain was heavily involved with the planning 
set up and running of the Chain Saw event. Thanks to all 
our  members  who  assisted with many areas of the 
Championships it was a great weekend showcasing our 
region to the volunteers and staff of the NSW RFS from 
across the State.  
 
 Special congratulations to our 
senior Deputy Captain Matthew 
Hicks who was asked to fill a slot in 
the chainsaw event with only 3 days’ 
notice. Matthew took on the challenge 
and came third overall in the event 
pitting  his  skills against chainsaw 
operators from all around the State. 
 
 Thanks  to  everyone  who  has 
notified  upcoming  burns.  Please  
remember to continue to do so as we 
approach our Bushfire Danger Period which starts on 
the 1st of November. Permits to burn will be required for 
any burns during the Bushfire Danger period up until the 
31st of March 2025. You will still need to notify the 
NSW  RFS   24  hours  before  you plan to start any burn
-offs at  
https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/fire-information/BFDP/burn-
notifications  
 

Please   keep  an  eye  on  our  local  news  media  for  
announcements from the NSW RFS regarding the new 
process for applying for a fire permit this year.  

 

Remember, no burning on days of a Total Fire Ban. 

 As we approach our Bushfire Danger period we ask 
that you check the NSW RFS website NSW RFS - NSW 
Rural Fire Service to update (or to start) your Bushfire 
Survival plan and to make sure you are familiar with the 
fire danger rating sign that you will see coming back on 
our electronic notice boards soon. The NSW RFS website 
has some great resources to help you understand what the 
fire danger ratings mean for you. 

 

 There are also some great fact sheets on the NSW 
RFS website providing advice on how to prepare yourself 
and your property to be Bushfire ready. This link will help 
you be prepared for the season- BFSP-Complete.pdf 
(nsw.gov.au) If you have not download the Hazards 
Near Me app already we would encourage you to do this 
and setup a watch zone around Jindera to make sure 
you are alerted of any bushfire, flood and sever weather 
events in the area.  
 

 The  Brigade is  always  on the look out for new 
member’s; drop-in and have a chat to us if you see us at 
the station. We have many roles that you can help us with 
if you do not want to get on a fire truck.  
 

Thanks for your ongoing support of the Brigade  

https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/fire-information/BFDP/burn-notifications
https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/fire-information/BFDP/burn-notifications
https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/
https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/
https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0003/36597/BFSP-Complete.pdf
https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0003/36597/BFSP-Complete.pdf
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Plumbers, Drainers & Gasfitters 

Bobcats, Excavators, Tippers & Trenchers 

Farm Water Supply 

Reticulation, Trenching 

Troughs, Tanks & Solar Pumps 

Septic Systems 

Septic & Trade Waste Pumping 

Sand & Gravel Cartage 

Grader & Water Cart Hire 

 

If you want to dig it, pipe it,  
Pump it or fix it – we can do it! 

 

Mobile: 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

 

Civil Celebrant 
 

- Judy Gray - 
 

Weddings • Baby Namings • Funerals 

 

 Conducted in Style    

 

MOBILE: 0418 617 385 

St Paul’s Anglican Ladies Knitting Group  
 

Sit “n” Knit  
Tuesday 10.00 to 11.30am  
Jindera Community Hub Library  

 

Join us to knit for a charity or bring  

your own knitting project  
(if you can’t knit we’ll show you)  

 

All Welcome  
 

For more information phone 0400 424 437  

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
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Stitch and Chat Craft Group 

This group meets on the first Wednesday  

afternoon of each month at  

2.00pm at the Jindera Hub. 
 

All welcome, just bring whatever you are  

working on & come along for a chat and cuppa. 
 

We usually finish around 3.30pm 

 
 

Judy Gray 

0418 617 385  

for further  

information. 

 

 

CONTACT THE JINDERA NEWS 

at 

jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

https://naauto.biz/?srsltid=AfmBOoqrKcEwKWnKozq8oJVyAP1CqrJZjajmcu0oa1oSDLfITqBNK0BD
mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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Postn Player 
DLY 
Hcap 

Gross Nett 
18-Hole   
Result 

9-Hole Result     
FRONT 

1 Peter YENSCH 20 73 +2 $30 W $20 

2 R SMITHENBECKER 16 - 0 R/U $10   

3 Alex CHRISTENSEN 17 63 -1 B   

4 Donald SINGLETON 28 67 -1 B   

5 David GRAY 23 93 -1 B R/U 2B 

6 Aaron JENNINGS 27 65 -2 B   

SUN 1/09/2024 - PAR - 16 Players  

SUN 7/09/2024 - Mens and Mixed “2 Ball Ambrose” – 60 Players  

SUN 8/09/2024 - Mens Tournament – A-Grade Scratch/Nett,  
B and C Grade Stableford – 48 Players  

SCORES  
 

SUNDAY COMPETITION  

Posn Player Dly Hcp Nett 18-Hole Result 

1 Tony CORRIN and Kate WOOKEY 17, 41 59.5 Winners 

2 Casey GAMBLE and Sarah STOW 2, 42 63 R/U 

3 John METCALF and Dana LAMPITT 12, 11 66.25 B,B 

4 Judy STYLES and Wayne STYLES 42, 24 67.5 B,B 

5 
Rawinia SMITHENBECKER and  
Ron SMITHENBECKER 

16, 15 68.25 B,B 

    Mixed 2 Ball Ambrose  

Postn Player DLY Hcap Nett Result 

1 Russell GUEHO and Neville POWER 18, 16 63.5 Winner 

2 Simon KILO and Brendan BURT 19, 28 64.25 R/U 

3 Donald SINGLETON and Ashley PAECH 27, 11 64.5 3rd 

4 Walter ALEXANDROW and Hayden DRUMMOND 21, 18 65.25 B,B 

5 Noel SHEPHERD and Mal JONES 9, 13 65.5 B,B 

6 Mick BRAYBON and Neville FARRUGIA 23, 21 68 B,B 

7 Mick BEATON and Shayne MCINTYRE 20, 4 68 B,B 

    Mens 2 Ball Ambrose  

Postn Player DLY Hcap Gross Nett Result 

1 Craig MCMILLAN 10 78 68 Winner - Scratch 

2 Ashley PAECH 11 79 68 Winner - Nett 

3 Gregory ALLEN 14 86 72 R/U - Nett 

4 Geoffrey MOSS 16 91 75 3rd - Nett 

5 Alex CHRISTENSEN 16 91 75 B -Nett 

6 Neville POWER 16 91 75 B-Nett 

7 Dave PORTER 2 79 77 B-Nett 

8 Shane ROHRICH 9 86 77 B-Nett 

    A-Grade - Stroke (-8 - 16)  

Postn Player DLY Hcap Gross Nett Result 

1 Peter YENSCH 19 78 40 Winner 

2 Greg PRESTON 18 84 40 R/U 

3 Tony CORRIN 17 79 37 3rd 

4 Scott MCMILLAN 20 89 37 B 

5 Kenneth PRIMMER 18 87 37 B 

6 Graeme MOORE 17 76 34 B 

7 Mark WINNETT 17 90 34 B 

8 Graeme EVANS 17 89 34 B 

9 Russell GUEHO 18 82 34 B 

    B-Grade - Stableford (17 - 20)  

Postn Player DLY Hcap Gross Nett Result 

1 Zach LOWEN 28 70 42 Winner 

2 Malcolm HOLLAND 27 85 41 R/U 

3 Trevor BAGLEY 28 85 41 3rd 

4 Jeff DONNEY 25 90 41 B 

5 Brendan BURT 28 95 39 B 

7 John MCMAUGH 23 94 35 B 

8 Robin WELDON 22 74 34 B 

9 Bill DAY 26 91 33 B 

10 Craig CHRISTENSEN 28 73 32 B 

    C-Grade - Stableford (21 - 45)  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
September has been a busy time for the club, both on the grounds 
maintenance side, with the grass finally starting to grow and the 
“cursed wind” constantly spreading debris around the course, to-
gether with the running of three tournaments in 4 days. 
 

It all started on Thursday the 5th with 38 ladies taking part in the “2 
Ball Ambrose”, followed by Saturdays “Men’s and Mixed 2 Ball 
Ambrose”, with a full field of 60 players and finally on Sunday, the 
Men’s Tournament with 48 players competing in A-Grade Scratch 
and “Nett”, B and C-Grade Stableford events. 
 

All three days were a resounding success, thanks to a lot of work 
put in by the numerous volunteers we have who always step up to 
ensure our marquee events run smoothly. 
 

Congratulations  go  out  to  our respective captains in Heather 
Chaston (stepping in for Julie Hayes) and Craig McMillan for a 
sterling job in organising the teams and running the competitions. 
 

As usual, there are too many individual volunteers to thank, except 
to mention the great job done by all those members engaged in get-
ting the course in pristine condition with mowing etc, the ladies for 
organising and running the catering over ALL three days and all 
those members (and partners) who stepped up on the day helping 
with  various  chores  like running the bar, raffles, cleaning and 
preparation of clubhouse, organising scores etc and a myriad of 
other chores. 
 

Thanks again go out our major sponsor of the day in Jindera Vet 
Clinic  – Daryl and Stephanie Klein and the Jindera IGA, who 
continue to provide us with generous support. 
 

Other sponsors on the day include: - North Albury APCO, Pixel 
Accountants,  “Monster  Plant Sale” (Howlong 17 to 20/10), 
Bunnings Albury, SportsPower and Tony Murray. 

Also,  congratulations to our Men’s captain Craig McMillan for 
winning the main event - A-Grade “Scratch” – with a great score of 
78 in a very tight finish to hold off previous winner Dave Porter and 
fellow “match committee” member Ash Paech on 79.  
 

Other winners include: -  
Ladies tournament  Connie VILLENEUVE & Raquel VOGEL - Nett 66.75 
Saturday Mixed   Tony CORRIN and Kate WOOKEY - Nett 59.5 
Saturday Men’s   Russell GUEHO and Neville POWER – Nett 63.5 
Sunday A-Grade Scratch   Craig McMillan – 68 
Sunday A-Grade Nett       Ash Paech – “Nett” 68 
 

The final round of “Monthly Medal” events was held on Sunday 
15th September with the coveted “Medal of Medals” Stroke event, 
where each of the previous medal winners for the season play off 
for the title of “Medal of Medalists” which was won by Jeff Donney 
with a score of “Nett” 70. 
 

For those interested in playing in the Ladies competitions, it is run 
over two days – Sunday and Monday – and includes both an 18 and 
9 hole competition, for those who only wish to play 9 holes. 
Please email admin@jinderagolfclub.com for any enquiries. 
 

Members can now book and register for a comp by going to the 
website - https://jindera.1golf.com.au/welcome/index.mhtml or visit 
the Jindera Golf club website – www.jinderagolfclub.com > Events 
and click on the link. 
 

In the meantime, current comps are as follows: - 

• Sunday – Men’s 18/9 holes, event according to calendar on   
website  Tee-off  11.30/12.00.  ( 8.30/9.00  from  October)  

• Wednesday –   VETS   9   Holes,  Stableford (unless notified 
differently) Tee-off 8.30/9.00. 

• Friday – Chook Run – 9 Holes, , Open to all, 2.30 to 3.15pm, 
can also be played throughout the week – Play your game, place 
cards – signed and verified by partner with $10.00 in an envelope 
and slide under the door.  

 

The club has an electric golf cart for hire by members  
and visitors. For bookings, contact us via email. 

 

Membership –  To  join our great community golf club, simply 
download a membership form from our website or request one via 
email, email it back and pay via eftpos. 
Annual memberships become due on 31st March and cost $140.00 
(inc. GST), Juniors $35.00 (inc. GST) 

mailto:admin@jinderagolfclub.com
https://jindera.1golf.com.au/welcome/index.mhtml
http://www.jinderagolfclub.com
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CHOOK RUN – Friday afternoon - 9 Holes STABLEFORD 

Chook Run - Fri 30/08/2024 - Stableford - FRONT - 21 Players 

Postn Player Dly Hcap Nett  Result     BACK 

1 Aaron JENNINGS 28 21 W $40 

2 Tony CORRIN 17 19 R/U $20 

3 Simon COSSOR 6 19 B 

4 Russell GUEHO 18 18 B 

5 Robin WELDON 21 17 B 

6 Ashley MIDDLETON 36 16 B 

7 Neville BRAND 21 16 B 

8 David GRAY 22 16 B 

Chook Run - Fri 6/09/2024 – Stableford - BACK - 26 Players 

Posn Player Dly Hcap Nett Result FRONT 

1 Garry SPURR 23 23 W $40 

2 Zach LOWEN 29 20 R/U $20 

3 Neville POWER 18 20 B 

4 Neville BRAND 23 19 B 

5 Craig MCMILLAN 11 19 B 

6 Aaron JENNINGS 28 19 B 

7 Shayne MCINTYRE 5 18 B 

8 David GRAY 24 18 B 

9 Craig CHRISTENSEN 29 18 B 

10 Simon COSSOR 7 18 B 

Chook Run - Fri 13/09/2024 - Stableford - FRONT  - 26 Players 

Posn Player DLY Hcap Nett Result  FRONT 

1 Tony CORRIN 16 21 W $40 

2 David GRAY 22 18 R/U $20 

3 Aaron MELBOURNE 20 18 B 

4 Dave PORTER 2 17 B 

5 Damien PORTA 28 17 B 

6 Aaron JENNINGS 26 16 B 

7 Jeff DONNEY 23 16 B 

8 Russell GUEHO 18 16 B 

9 Mick BEATON 21 15 B 

10 Simon COSSOR 6 15 B 

Chook Run - Fri 20/09/2024 - Stableford - BACK - 18 Players 

Posn Player DLY Hcap Nett Result BACK 

1 Mick BEATON 24 22 W $30 

2 Aaron JENNINGS 28 20 R/U $10 

3 Damien PORTA 30 20 B 

4 Jeff DONNEY 24 18 B 

5 Craig MCMILLAN 11 18 B 

6 Bruce HILL 26 18 B 

7 Aaron MELBOURNE 21 18 B 

The field for Sunday’s Men’s Open Tournament ready to go! 

Postn Player 
DLY 
Hcap 

Gross Nett 18-Hole   Result 
9-Hole Result     

FRONT 

1 Greg ALLEN 13 80 39 $30   

2 Jeff DONNEY 24 94 36 
R/U $10 

Winner MOM 
2 B 

3 Tony CORRIN 17 82 34 B   

4 David GRAY 22 95 34 B   

5 Aaron JENNINGS 27 70 33 B W $20 

6 Greg PRESTON 17 85 32 B   

7 Aaron MELBOURNE 20 95 32 B   

SUN 15/09/2024 - Stableford & Medal of Medals - Stroke - 17 Players  

Postn Player 
DLY 
Hcap 

Gross Nett 18-Hole   Result 
9-Hole Result     

BACK 

1 Robin WELDON 22 73 41 $30   

2 Aaron MELBOURNE 20 81 38 R/U $10   

3 Tony CORRIN 17 86 37 B   

4 Carlo CERVO 39 109 36 B RU 2 B 

5 Mick BEATON 19 82 36 B   

6 Russell GUEHO 18 89 35 B   

7 Peter KILO 23 95 34 B   

8 Craig MCMILLAN 10 83 33     

9 Ashley PAECH 11 85 32   W $20,(23) 

SUN 22/09/2024 - Stableford - 19 Players  

GOLF continued - page 42 

VETS Wed. 11/09/2024 - 4 Ball Ambrose - 12 Players 

Postn Player     
 Result     
BACK 

1 D BRIGGS N POWER D SINGLETON I PERTZEL W 

Postn Player Dly Hcap Nett  Result  

1 Don SINGLETON 28 20 W 

2 Nev POWER 14 17 R/U 

3 John WIESNER 22 15 B 

4 Frank CARMODY 22 14 B 

VETS Wed. 4/09/2024 - Stableford - 10 Players  

VETS COMPETITION – Wednesday morning – 9 Holes. 

VETS Wed. 28/8/2024 - No Comp  

VETS Wed. 4/09/2024 - Stableford - 23 Players 
Postn Player Dly Hcap Nett  Result  

1 Mark DICKSON  21 W 

2 Dave CASTLES  19 R/U 

3 Nev POWER  18 B 

4 Stan DUFFIELD  17 B 

5 Don SINGLETON   16 B 

6 Max CARMODY   14 B 
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JINDERA COMMUNITY FORUM 
  COMMUNITY MEETING 

at 

JINDERA SCHOOL OF ARTS 
(109 Urana Street) 

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 15 at 7PM 
  

 

 

 

 

Come and join a group of locals who are interested in our community and its people and who  

would like to help improve the facilities our community offers to both visitors and residents alike. 

For more information contact: 
jinderacommunityforum@gmail.com 

Special Community Forum Meeting 
 

This meeting is for anyone interested in having input into the present and future of Jindera  
and is an open invitation to Jindera Community Groups and Jindera Residents to  

voice their opinion on what Jindera needs, or does not need.  
 

The evening will be co-convened by the Jindera Multi-Purpose Hall Committee and the  
Jindera Community Forum and will involve a brief introduction, with the main activity  

being informal input from those in attendance.  
If anyone is unable to attend the meeting, your feedback is important and can be emailed to  

either jinderamphallcommittee@gmail.com or jinderacommunityforum@gmail.com. 
 

(Enquiries to Kathy Anderson on 0407 357 082 or jinderamphallcommittee@gmail.com) 

Ladies -5/09/2024 - Annual Tournament 2 Ball Ambrose-38 Players  

Postn Player Dly Hcap Nett  18-Hole Result    

1 Connie VILLENEUVE and Raquel VOGEL 25, 16 66.75 Winners 

2 Dana LAMPITT and Maureen LEVER 11, 33 68 R/U 

3 Chris MILDREN and Helen FOSTER 19, 20 68.25 B,B 

4 Gail KRAUSE and Karen MILLS 22, 28 69.5 B,B 

5 S STEPHENSON and M MCDONALD 29, 20 69.75 B,B 

6 Marita CHRISTENSEN and Ruth NUGENT 41, 26 70.25 B,B 

7 J HUNTER and R SMITHENBECKER 42, 16 70.5 B,B 

8 Penny GRAEBER and Gail O'HALLORAN 9, 19 71 B,B 

9 Dianne TYRELL-MILLER and Roslyn KERR 21, 30 71.25 B,B 

Ladies - 9/09/2024 - Stableford 9-Holes  

Postn Player Dly Hcap Gross Nett  Result 

1 Sonia STAPLES 54 20 W W 

2 Heather CHASTON 36 18 R/U R/U 

3 Judy ARENDARCIKAS 54 14   

4 Leanne QUINN 54 14   

Ladies - 16/09/2024 - Stableford 9-Holes 

Postn Player Dly  Hcap Nett  Result 

1 Leanne QUINN 54 17 W 

2 Judy ARENDARCIKAS 54 17 R/U 

3 Virginia EBERT 38 17  

4 Judy O’KEEFE 54 16  

5 Heather CHASTON 36 12   

6 Sonia STAPLES 54 12   

7 Sonia STAPLES 54 NCR   

Postn Player Dly Hcap 18-Hole  Result 9-Hole  Result 

1 R SMITHENBECKER 16 42 W     

2 Heather CHASTON 36 30 R/U     

3 Marita CHRISTENSEN 41 21      

4 Sonia STAPLES 54   14 W 

5 Judy O’KEEFE 54     13 R/U 

6 Virginia EBERT 38     11   

7 Leanne QUINN 54     12   

Ladies - 23/09/2024 - Stableford 18 and 9-Holes Comps 

LADIES - Sun./Mon. 

LADIES 2/09/2024 - No Comp  

Men’s Tournament Scratch winner Craig McMillan,  

with major sponsor Daryl “Doc” Klein in the background. 

Follow us on Facebook or our website at 

 

 

 

 

 

www.jinderagolfclub.com. 

mailto:jinderacommunityforum@gmail.com
mailto:jinderamphallcommittee@gmail.com
mailto:jinderacommunityforum@gmail.com
http://www.jinderagolfclub.com
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 This  month has flown past with many activities 
happening within the Jindera community.  
 

 Unfortunately, our September fishing comp saw no 
anglers participate or if they went out to wet a line and 
got a doughnut, they didn’t man up enough to admit it!!  
 

 A special thank you to all involved in the farewell 
of Steve “boof” Waller.  
It was a special day with the family extremely grateful 
for the efforts and the memories shared on the day.   

 

  

 

 Members  are  really 
encouraged to purchase a 
Jindera Anglers Fishing 
shirt, there are two styles 
available,  a short sleeve 
polo and now a new long sleeve to keep the rays off 
you.  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 We hope to see more fish weighed in on our next 
Open Comp on the 18th, 19th and 20th  October.  
 

 For anyone needing more information please email 
jinderanglers@hotmail.com and follow us on Facebook! 
 

                                Tight Lines! 

mailto:jinderanglers@hotmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/photo/?fbid=856911379867793&set=pb.100066468159816.-2207520000
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100066468159816
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7:00pm 

7:00pm 

 

Jindera News want to hear from you 
 

Email: jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

https://www.iga.com.au/stores/jindera-iga-plus-liquor/
mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au

